

Easton Police Commission Regular Meeting

Easton Public Library Community Room December 14, 2015

The Easton Police Commission Meeting was called to order at 5:33 p.m. by Chairman Colangelo.

Present were:

Richard Colangelo, Chairman

Laurie Israel, Vice Chairman; Secretary pro tempore

Marvin Gelfand, Commissioner

Also present:

Chief Timothy Shaw

I. PRELIMINARY BUSINESS

A. Chief Shaw received a letter from Special Agent in Charge, IRS Boston Field Office, commending Officers Ceccarelli and Festa for their assistance during enforcement operations that occurred in Easton in November.

II. PUBLIC COMMENT

There was no public comment.

III. CHIEF'S MONTHLY ACTIVITY REPORT

A. Chief Shaw distributed his monthly report. Of note were delays in response time during the second shift.

IV. <u>UNFINISHED BUSINESS</u>

A. The Easton Police Department received a negative response from the Connecticut Transportation Department regarding the construction of new sidewalks along Route 59 in the vicinity of Silverman's Farm.

V. <u>NEW BUSINESS</u>

A. Commissioner Gelfand moved to approve the minutes of the November 9, 2015, Regular Meeting, and the motion was seconded by Chairman Colangelo. The motion passed unopposed.

VI. <u>EXECUTIVE SESSION</u>

Chairman Colangelo made a motion to go into Executive Session at 5:36 p.m. The motion was seconded by the undersigned Vice Chairman/Secretary pro tempore. The Commission returned to Regular Session at 5:42 p.m. No motions were made and no votes were taken during Executive Session.

Commissioner Gelfand moved to adjourn the meeting at 5:44 p.m. The motion was seconded by the undersigned Vice Chairman/Secretary pro tempore and approved unanimously.

Vice Chairman Laurie Israel, Secretary pro tempore